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FOI 3277
Date 02/09/2024

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
Procedures for Toxicological Screening:

What are the standard procedures for conducting screenings for individuals who believe they might have been administered a substance without their consent upon presenting to A&E?
We don’t offer toxicological screening to such patients for forensic purposes, they very rarely require it clinically are given supportive treatment as required until they recover.
If a patient suspects they are a victim of crime then they are advised and if necessary supported to report it to the police who can undertake whatever investigations they feel are required.

Are there specific protocols for these situations, and if so, what are they?
N/A

If there is a document, flow chart or any other materials, pertaining to these procedures, please can these be attached to your reply.

Information Provided to Patients:

What information is given to patients regarding the utility and limitations of testing conducted in your A&E setting, including the context of potential law enforcement or justice processes, if any? 
N/A

Does this information make clear whether or not tests conducted in A&E are admissible in court? If so, what does it state?
N/A

What advice or support is provided to individuals during and after the screening process?
N/A



Are there any follow-up procedures or referrals to other support services offered to these individuals?
N/A

If there is a document, flow chart or any other materials, provided to patients, please can these be attached to your reply.

Scope of Toxicological Testing:

What is the scope of screening conducted in your A&E? If available, what type of testing is used.
N/A

Are any specific drugs or substances prioritised or given special attention during these screenings?
N/A

Training:

Have A&E staff had specific and dedicated training about spiking? If so, please provide details of this training. 
N/A
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This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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